
 

              
Welwyn Hatfield North Safer Neighbourhood Team 

Welwyn Garden City Police Station 
Roseanne House 

The Campus 
Welwyn Garden City 

Hertfordshire 
      AL8 6AF 

 
 
Dear Parent / Guardian, 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents and guardians to please park 
responsibly when dropping off and collecting children from the school. 
 
I am pleased to say that whilst conducting patrols last term the vast majority of vehicles were 
parked legally and responsibly, however these careful drivers were let down by a small 
minority of people that felt they did not have to abide by the rules of the roads. 
 
Can I remind parents and guardians of the following that are not acceptable? 
 

 Parking on any part of the pavement 
 Parking on the road and blocking the dropped curb of residential driveways 
 Parking on the yellow zig- zag controlled area 

 
The main excuse I heard from parents and guardians who stopped inappropriately and 
moved due to my presence was that they were running late. That excuse was not acceptable 
then and is not acceptable now. If the vast majority of people can park legally and arrive 
within plenty of time to drop off / pick up their child then there is no reason why everyone 
can’t. 
 
If you do have any questions or wish to discuss anything contained in this letter please 
contact me or the local PCSO’s. 
 
Thank you 
 
Police Sergeant 1735 Steve Hynes 
Welwyn Hatfield North Neighbourhood Team 
Tel: 101 Ext 8032 
Stephen.Hynes@herts.pnn.police.uk 


